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LLPOA Annual Meeting and Election of Board 

Members

The 2010 Annual Meeting of the Lakeville Lake 

Property Owners Association (LLPOA) is scheduled for 

Tuesday June 22, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. at the Addison 

Township Office Complex.

The two year terms for Gene Crombez, Gerald Galea, 

Chuck Sargent and Wayne Hodges expire this June.

People interested in serving on the LLPOA Board 

should come to the meeting, obtain a nomination and 

participate in the election.  

www.lakevillelake.org

Lakeville Lake Website

The LLPOA board is posting meeting notices, 

meeting minutes and ECHO newsletters on the 

Lakeville Lake website.  The website currently 

contains some organizational information and 

photographs of the lake.  Please plan to visit the site 

at www.lakevillelake.org.

Lakeville Lake Sheriff Patrol for 2010

In November 2009 the LLPOA Board notified property 

owners that budget cuts in the Oakland County Sheriff’s 

Office would result in the elimination of Sheriff patrols for 

Lakeville lake in 2010.  The Marine Sheriff had 

representatives at the November 24, 2009 LLPOA 

meeting to discuss the situation with the property 

owners.

The meeting lead to two developments that changed the 

patrol situation for 2010. Addison Township received an 

unexpected reimbursement from the Oakland County 

Sheriff’s Office for officer’s court time. Township 

Supervisor Bruce Pearson agreed to apply the money to 

fund Marine Sheriff patrols for 2010. The hours of patrol 

will be reduced from 2009 levels, but should cover 

weekends and Holidays.  Additionally, Bruce Pearson 

negotiated with the Marine Sheriff to allow the regular 

Sheriff to use the Sheriff’s boat when they had available 

time in their normal duties.

The result is some level of Sheriff patrol coverage for 

Lakeville Lake for this summer.  If there is a need for 

assistance during times when the Marine patrol is not on 

duty, the Oakland County Sheriff will respond to calls to 

their normal dispatcher.

DNR Fish Trapping on Lakeville Lake

A number of residents noticed buoys in front of their 

property during the third week of May and wondered 

what they were.  We discovered that the DNR was 

conducting a survey of the fish population in Lakeville 

Lake and had set fish traps in different areas of the 

lake.  The DNR periodically surveys the lakes to 

determine the varieties and size of fish present.  The 

resulting information is then used in planning for their 

fish stocking program.  A healthy fish population is one 

of the indicators of a healthy lake environment.  

Septic System Discussion

The Oakland County Supervisor of Environmental 

Health Services is scheduled to attend the June 22, 

2010 LLPOA meeting to discuss septic system issues 

with the residents.  There will be an opportunity to ask 

questions.

Weed Control Activities for 2010

Our engineering consultant identified about 30 acres of 

invasive weed species in Lakeville Lake this spring and 

recommended targeted herbicide treatment.  There 

were about 25 acres of Eurasian Milfoil and five acres 

of Starry Stonewort.  Neither of the weeds are native to      

Herbicide treatment was applied June 1, 2010.

The weed harvester has been placed in service for our 

normal weed cutting activity and has been operating for 

the last three weeks.  The cutting will continue through 

the summer as in the past.  At this point one harvester 

is being operated.  A second harvester is available if 

the weed volume is beyond the capacity of the 

harvester in operation.   

E-mail Contact List for LLPOA Members

We have been communicating lake activities and 

information to residents using mailed notices and news 

letters.  The distributions require coping and postage 

expenses and take time to copy, label and mail.  The 

LLPOA Board is interested in establishing an e-mail list 

for residents to allow for electronic distribution of 

information.  If you are interested in receiving your 

LLPOA information via e-mail please contact Jeff 

Banaszynski at 248-969-0186.  



Lakeville Lake Property Owners Association

P.O. Box 96

Lakeville, MI  48366-0096

LLPOA BOARD MEMBERS 2009-2010

President Paul Woodring (2009) 248-628-3064

Vice-President Gene Crombez (2008) 248-969-3265

Treasurer Gerald Galea (2008) 248-236-0599

Secretary Jeff Banaszynski (2009) 248-969-0186

Directors: Virgil Boots (2009) 248-628-1832

Chuck Sargent (2008) 248-736-3801

Wayne Hodges (2008) 248-628-4811

Tom Maliszewski (2009) 248-969-1515

Michael Pardonoff (2009) 248-628-1403

ECHO Jeff Banaszynski 248-969-0186
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2010 LLPOA Meeting Schedule

Fourth Tuesday of every odd month, plus June, 7:30 p.m., Addison Township offices (unless 

otherwise noted).  These are your meetings.  Please come.

Address or Name Corrections

Please contact Jeff Banaszynski (248-969-0186) with any address or name corrections.  We 

do not get notified of changes and need your help to get this newsletter to the right people. 


